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Our current meetings don’t seem right! 
There’s not a Cadillac in sight, 
Not a rag top, nor a coupe; 
It makes my feelings start to droop. 
 
I miss the meetings, miss the food; 
But mostly what affects my mood, 
I miss my pals and all their news; 
Not meeting up, gives me the blues. 
 
If you’re like me, you just can’t wait 
For us to set a re-start date. 
So we’ll be sad and agitated 
‘Til we all get vaccinated! 
 
But now I have a wish for you; 
Stay safe and healthy, happy too! 
And one more thing I’d like to say…. 
Have a super holiday!!! 
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Margaret and I want to wish 
each of you a very merry holi-
day. Regardless of who you are 
and what you believe, this is a 
time to reflect on this past year 
and plot a course for the next 
year. 
 
I'm also taking this opportunity to 
let you know that I am resigning 
my position as President and 
Director of the Las Vegas Re-
gion of the Cadillac and LaSalle 
Club effective December 31st. 
The past four and one half years 
have been great. It's been a real 
honor and a privilege to served 
the club in that capacity. I have 
agreed to continue to serve as 
Webmaster with my friend Larry 
Rafferty. I've also agreed to con-
tinue to serve on the Board. 
 
If I may? I'd like to take just a 

few minutes to tell all of you how 
really special you are. Thank you 
for your friendship and thank you 
for all your help while I was 
President.  
 
Speaking of help, I want to thank 
the other members of the board 
and send a very special thanks 
to Gary and Carolyn Weaver, 
Gary has agreed to step up and 
take over as President. He'll be 
great in that capacity. Honestly, I 
had so much help from members 
of the board and everyone in the 
club. THANK YOU. 
 
So, I'm still here. If I can be help-
ful, please let me know.   
Thank you, everyone. I hope to 
see you sometime next year.  
DR 

 

 
 

 
www.lasvegascadillacclub.com/ 

Where the Cars are the Stars 
 

We Welcome ALL Cadillacs 

Classic, Custom and Current 
 
 

The Most Fun You Can 
Have  With Your               

Cadillac! 

Not a Member?  
Join at the website  

Renew also 
 

 

 
Editor’s Note 

Submit pictures and stories to                  
c2weaver2@cox.net                  

 
Every effort is made to be sure all                     

information is correct 

President’s Message 

Nobody Is Perfect. 

But If You Drive A  

 

 

 

 

You’re Pretty Close 

714-765-9930 

by Colin Christie, Board Member and Past President 
 
As many of you may already know, DR has decided to step down 
from the presidency of our club at the end of 2020.  On behalf of the 
Board of Directors and myself, I’d like to thank DR for his years of 
service. We are a stronger and more viable organization as a result 
of DR’s leadership.  
 
In response to DR’s decision, the Board has met and unanimously 
approved motions to assure our club continues to function effectively. 
 
• The Board voted to elect Gary Weaver as our new president ef-

fective January 1, 2021. Gary is currently our vice president and 
has been a very active member for many years.   

• The Board voted to accept DR’s offer to continue as the club 
Webmaster. 

• The Board voted to invite DR to join the Board of Directors and 
continue to be part of the club’s leadership team. DR has accept-
ed the offer. 

 
Change is often not easy, especially in these difficult times. However, 
speaking for the Board, I’m confident the club has a strong leader-
ship team and will be in good hands under Gary’s leadership.  Please 
thank DR for his years of service and welcome Gary to his new role. 

Board of Directors Meeting Update 

https://www.lasvegascadillacclub.com/
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Tuesday December 22, 2020 
6:30 p.m. Social Time 
7:00 p.m. What’s Going On 
Join Zoom Meeting with this link:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4693925391 
Meeting ID:  4693925391 
Password:  12345 
Calling in or don’t want to be seen?  Use link above 
and just pick audio.  
 

Monthly Zoom MeetUp 

 

JOIN US FOR 

THE RIDE 

Wear Your Best Ugly                 
Holiday Sweater!  

Prize for the best 
Bring a beverage for a toast!  

Terry Leong’s 1970 Eldorado 
Terry was always at our                                 

Cadillac Through The Years Event 

RIP Terry Leong 
December 8 2020 
 
Unexpected death of Terry Leong. 
The news about this death has 
brought deep unhappiness to the 
hearts of Terry‘s friends, family 
and every concerned persons, and 
words cannot express how devas-
tated they are at this difficult time 
of mourning their beloved one. De-
tails of funeral have not been re-
leased.  In addition to his love of 
Cadillacs, he was an avid bowler.  
At the time of this publication, no 
arrangements for funeral were 
available.  
 
Sympathies and Condolences to 
his family and friends.  
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Officers 

DR Rawson, President, Webmaster 

Gary Weaver, Vice Pres, Nat. Rep; Activities 

Michael Sharon, Treasurer 
Margaret Rawson, Secretary 
Board Members 
John Bergler, Events 
Colin Christie , Events/Newsletter 
Rick Hawkins, Bylaws 
Chardonnay Knox, Events 
Carolyn Weaver, Newsletter Editor  

Special Thanks 
Website Car Stars Larry Rafferty and DR Rawson 
Meeting Greeter Paula Bloss 
Parade Master  Don Welshans 
Picnic Jerry and Linda Robinson 
Raffle Coordinators Mark Walston/Richard Bloss 
Contributors/Photographers  Apologies if miss anyone! 
Please let us know.  

The Last Word 

Paula Bloss 

Hal Sheaks 

LVCVA* to virtually 

‘demolish’ 2020 on 

New Year’s Eve 
12-Minute Online Countdown YouTube and 

Facebook (LVCVA  sites) 

https://www.reviewjournal.com/business/tourism/lvcva-to-
demolish-2020-on-new-years-eve-2211861/ 

 
*Las Vegas Convention Visitor's Authority 

 


